Louisiana Children's Trust Fund
BOARD MEETING MINUTES
September 10, 2010
CALL TO ORDER
Board Chairman Malcolm Myer called the meeting to order.
ATTENDANTS
Board Members Present
Kären Hallstrom, Louisiana Bar Association

Carmen Weisner, NASW LA Chapter

Malcolm Myer, NAACP

Cheri Gioe, LAEYC

Dr. Nadia Webb, Louisiana Psychological Association

Pastor Mark Foster, Religious Community

Judge Nancy Konrad, Juvenile and Family Court Judges

Lisa Miller, University Community

Kay Kay Warner, Parent Representative Ex-Officio

Board Members Absent
Dr. Juan Gershanik, Louisiana State Medical Society
Avon Knowlton, Chamber of Commerce Executives

Joan Hunt, Department of Education

Michael Dailey, DCFS

Rev. Kathy Radke Storey, DPS&C Office of Juvenile Justice

Staff   
Judy L. Harrison, Executive Director
Michele M. Rabalais, Executive Secretary
Welcome and Introductions
M R. Myer welcomed Board Members and introductions were made. Condolences were given to Rev. Radke Storey on the loss of her father, long time Board Member, Rev. Paul Radke, and Ms.  Hallstrom on the loss of her mother.  Pastor Foster led the Board in prayer.
Judge Konrad made a motion to approve the September 10, 2010 Agenda as presented. Ms. Hallstrom seconded the motion.  All approved.  Motion carried.
Minutes
Ms.  Hallstrom requested an addendum to the June 4, 2010 minutes.  “Ms. Hallstrom reported that despite attempts to amend SB606 to protect children, SB606 PRESERVATION OF RELIGIOUS FREEDOM ACT has the potential to negatively impact child safety and welfare.”
Executive Committee 
Mr. Myer presented the Executive Committee Report.  Mr. Myer reported that the recommendations from the Board for the review for the Executive Director and support staff will be made at the next Board Meeting.   The Executive Committee will perform the annual review prior to the end of the calendar year.  Mr. Myer reminded the Board that no salary increases were given to staff for the past two years.  
Financial Report
Administrative and Direct Service Expenditure reports were distributed to all Board Members.  The Executive Director reported that she will meet with the DCFS staff person handling the Children's Trust Fund and have a third column showing the amount budgeted for each category on the Administrative Services budget.  

The Executive Director informed the Board that the Children's Trust Fund has met the laws requirement of 10% limit of Administrative Expenditures.  During the auditors review, DCFS' fiscal office reported only

10% of State Funds are spent on Administrative Expenses the remaining of Administrative Expenses come

from the Federal CBCAP funds.  The auditors approved this process.

The Executive Director will ask for guidance with the changes in DCFS, who is the Children's Trust Fund's fiscal staff person.  Mr. Myer requested that expenditure reports be referred to the Policy Committee to get clarity on how to breakdown the tracking of expenses.  Kären Hallstrom moved for approval of Administrative and Direct Service expenses as presented with the intention of sending the information to the Policy Committee.  Cheri Gioe seconded the motion.  All approved.  Motion carried.

Funding Requests:  
YWCA EBR: YWCA is requesting $5,000 for their 2010 Lights on Afterschool Celebration Sponsorship. Ms. Gioe made a motion to approve $1,000 with $500 going to workshop supplies for parents and $500 going for promotional items for the children. Ms. Hallstrom seconded the motion.  All approved.  Motion carried.
Child Advocacy Services: Child Advocacy Services is requesting $5,000 for their Don't Shake a Baby Campaign in Region II.  Ms. Gioe made a motion to deny funding in Region II to Child Advocacy Services. Ms. Whipple seconded the motion.  All approved.  Motion carried.
Dr. Webb expressed concern on how conferences are being funded and the requirements for applying for conference funding.  Mr. Myer requested that the Policy Committee look at the policies regarding discretionary funds, conference requests, requirements for applying for conference funding and how they address child abuse and neglect.

Committee Reports
Grant Review Committee Report:  Ms. Gioe presented the Grant Review Committee Report.   Ms. Gioe reported that conference funding recommendations were approved through an e-mail poll of the Children's Trust Fund Board of Directors.  A list of the approved conferences was distributed to all Board Members.
Policy Committee Report Ms. Whipple presented the Policy Committee Report for Carmen Weisner. The Executive Director reported that the Revised Policies were sent out and approved via e-mail prior to the board meeting.   All of the CTF policies will be reorganized for easier clarification and presented to the Board at the November Meeting.
Legislative Committee Report:  Ms. Hallstrom presented the Legislative Committee Report.  Ms. Hallstrom reported that DSS is now DCFS (Department of Children and Family Services).  
The Executive Director reported that the Children's Trust Fund will be located under the Child Welfare Section of DCFS.
Old Business

Public Relations:  The Executive Director presented the Public Relations report for Lee Melancon.:  
Healthy Baby Campaign:  The Executive Director requested that any one that would like copies of the poster please contact the Children's Trust Fund Office and copies can be mailed or hand delivered  Ms Gioe suggested that the Executive Director contact Becky White with LSU Cooperative Extension about distributing posters to all the Family and Consumer Science agents.  The Executive Director will send out another e-mail to the board regarding posters.  Dr. Webb asked if there are any college interns that could track down agencies that could find people via the internet that could benefit from the use of the posters.
Web-site:  The web-site has been taken down, and the new redesigned web-site should be up and running the week of September 13, 2010.
Christmas Party:  The Children's Trust Fund Holiday Social has been scheduled for Wednesday, December 8, 2010 at Juban's Restaurant in Baton Rouge from 5:00 - 8:00 p.m.
New Business

Executive Director's Report:  
Program Update:  The Executive Director reported that she met with Cops & Clergy in  Jefferson Parish as per the invitation from the CTF Board Member Rev. Radke Storey.  The Director also participated in the LANO Conference in New Orleans and the federal CBCAP Annual Meeting in Washington, D.C.
The Executive Director reported that Triple P 's (Positive Parenting Program)training sessions are being held at the Louisiana Municipal Association building.  Board members  are invited to attend and sit in during the trainings but must contact the Executive Director since there are limited spaces for non-participants. 
Annual Grantee/Board Meeting Lunch Date:  The Executive Director informed the Board that the following dates are available for the Annual Grantee/Board Meeting and Luncheon:   Friday. October 22nd,, Monday October 25th and Friday, November 5th.  The Board agreed to hold the Annual Grantee/Board Meeting and Luncheon on Friday, November 5th. 
 

Travel:  The Executive Director informed the Board that the National Alliance of Children's Trust and Prevention Funds as well as the National Alliance's Early Childhood Initiative Annual Meeting(s) are being held in New Orleans from November 15-November 19th at the St. Charles Hilton.  The Executive Director requested Board approval for travel to the National Alliance for herself and the Children's Trust Fund Administrative Assistant to attend.  The Executive Director also requested funding (as the host state) to support the meetings..  
Pastor Foster made a motion to approve the Executive Director and Administrative Assistant's travel to New Orleans along with sponsorship up to $3,000 in accordance with state travel regulations.  Ms. Hallstrom seconded the motion.  All approved.  Motion carried.
All Board Members as well as grantees are invited and encouraged to participate in the National Alliance of Children's Trust Fund and Early Childhood Initiative Conference.  The Board Members were asked to let the CTF Executive Director know if they are interested in attending so that she could request that the registration fees be waived.
Upcoming State Conferences/Trainings:
Information received from grantees was distributed to all Board Members.
Together We Can, October 5-7, Lafayette Hilton
Partnership Business Summit, November 9-10, New Orleans
LAFASA Annual Conference, December 9-10, Holiday Inn, Baton Rouge 
All Board Members are invited to attend any of the above-referenced conferences.  Any Board member interested in attending any of the above conferences please inform the Executive Director.  The Executive Director will be attending the above-referenced conferences for monitoring purposes.

Mr. Myer requested that an invitation be sent to DCFS Secretary Ruth Johnson to set-up a meeting between the Children's Trust Fund Board Chair, CTF Executive Director, Secretary Johnson and the new representatives from DCFS on the CTF Board of Directors.

NEXT MEETING: November 5, 2010
West Baton Rouge Conference Center
Grantee/board luncheon 12 noon
Board Meeting 2:00 - 4:00 p.m.
